Minutes Portmoak Village Hall AGM 26th October 2017.
Present: Wendy MacPhedran (Chair), Clare Abbott-Smith (Secretary), Ronnie Loftus (Treasurer), John Nicol (Bookings) and Simon Byford.

Pat Nicol (Cleaner) Shelagh Goudie (Cubs), Jane Martin (Horticultural Society), Joan Smith (Ladies Badminton) and Euan Robertson.

Apologies: Louise Gordon.

1. Meeting opened at by Wendy.

2. Minutes of March 2017 User Group were proposed by Joan Smith and seconded by Pat Nichol.

3. Thanks to all who donated to the Ceilidh be it raffle prizes, volunteers, selling tickets etc.

4. Chairman’s Report: 

            Wendy MacPhedran, outgoing Chairman, taken directly from her notes.

As I reminisce about my time here in Portmoak I find myself marvelling at this most extraordinary community. The sense of commonality and inclusion is strong in Portmoak, largely due to the dedication of the people in this room. Our village hall has played a vital role in keeping us connected at a time when our society seems to be fragmenting into a more solitary existence.  

My first meeting as Chairman was the AGM in 2011, when I replaced Joan Smith. Since then our committee has been actively taking care of the building and it is still in good condition. There have been many improvements, such as the play area and the garden being improved, the kitchen renovated, the safe walkway in the car park, and the main room’s new coat of paint. The saying “it takes a community to raise a child” can be used to describe the guardianship of this building – “it takes a community to keep life in these four stone walls”.  

A vibrant village hall is an exceptional gift, and I leave feeling privileged at being part of the team who has kept it humming along smoothly. My sincere thank you to everyone on the committee, and to those of you who never fail to help when asked. 

5. Financial Report:

Income: £8591.94,this is down  £ 1,272.15 than last year but Dance Connect no longer use the Hall that brought in £1352.13 so we remain roughly the same income wise.

Contributions included in the above were received by Strang-Steele’s for Open day £35.00 and ladies Badminton Club of £200 towards a new fire door.

Ceilidh raised an excellent £1,270.00

Expenditure: £6929.32,which is £200 more than the previous year.

Still to be added to this is £132.00 for internal doormats.

Closing balance £26,761.66. This is split between the 3 accounts currently held.

6. Proposed new rates:

No changes at this point in time

7. Fund raising:

Ceilidh still is the major income event so to continue, with confirmed date of 12h May 2018.

Request by Louise Gordon, to start slightly earlier as family event. So trial of 19.30 – 23.30 hrs (band permitting) this year.

100 Club is still going strong. Anne Stevens is now stepping down from this after many years and our grateful thanks are extended to her.

8.  Report on the Hall:

Fire Safety Assessment April 2017. Three points:

· Kitchen fire door needs upgrading. Decision made to paint it with fire retardant paint and to install intermissent strips – Simon B will take this forward.

· To place sign by Fire door in kitchen which John N has already attended to.

· On the notice boards all notices should be firmly attached so that they cannot “flap” about. Joan S volunteered the Ladies Badminton Club to keep the notices neat and safe.

· Repair of light by fire door onto driveway. Clare will find information who installed and get them to come back out as bulb should not have blown over this short period of time.

Accident:

A tradesman and a local resident have both slipped on the sleepers designating the path in the carpark, neither sustaining any injuries luckily. This was discussed and suggestions put forward and at the time of writing the minutes non-slip treads have been placed along the length of the sleepers. A gentle reminder that these are a barrier to the path, not to be stood on.

9. Requests to the Users:

· To perform a yearly Fire Drill if you are a User Group – John N will set off fire alarm if requested to make a drill more authentic.

· Please ensure lights are turned off before leaving the building.

10. Committee Members:

Due to her move to Ireland in 2018 Wendy is stepping down as Chairperson from immediate effect.

After some discussion Simon said he would hold this office for the 2017-2018 year only as the hall has to have a Chair. 

All other committee members remain unchanged and Euan Robertson has been warmly welcomed onto the committee.

11. AOB
Paint day for the kitchen, Nov 18th 09.30 hrs – all welcome to help.

Christmas decorations to be put up 10th Dec 14.00hrs. Clare sends her apologises but will send out an email to the User Groups to help out.

Meeting closed with thanks by Clare.

As a token of the committee’s appreciation for her years as Chair, Wendy was given a flower arrangement as well as personal thanks. 

      Dates for your diary;

      User Group Meeting 29th March 2018 at 19.30 hrs

      Ceilidh 12th May 2018 either 19.30 or 20.00hrs

      AGM 25th October 2018

